
Belfast City Council

Report to: Strategic Policy and Resources Committee 

Subject: Committee Meeting, 7th May, 2010

Date: 15th April, 2010

Reporting Officer: Mr. L. Steele, Head of Committee and Members’ Services

Contact Officer: Mr. J. Hanna, Senior Committee Administrator (extension 6313)

Relevant Background Information

The Committee will be aware that Polling Day for the Westminster Parliamentary 
Elections is scheduled to take place on 6th May, with the count commencing 
immediately after the close of Poll at 10.00 p.m.

Members will be aware also that the Committee is due to meet on Friday, 7th May, 
which is the day after the Polling Day and the Count.

Key Issues

It is recognised that many of the Members will be involved in assisting their Parties’ 
nominated candidates in the Election and therefore might not be available to attend the 
Committee meeting on 7th May.  Accordingly, it is proposed that the aforementioned 
meeting be cancelled and that the business be dealt with at the next meeting 
scheduled to be held on 21st May.

Resource Implications

None associated with this report.

Recommendations

Given the time commitment of Members, it is recommended that the meeting 
scheduled to be held on 7th May be cancelled.

Decision Tracking

Officer responsible: Mr. Jim Hanna

Action to be confirmed by: 23rd April


